



February 7th, 2024

Dear Resident(s):

Re: 2024 GR12 Well Water Line & Pump Station Improvements Project

Recently, the City signed a contract with Jesse Rodriguez Construction LLC from Silverton, Oregon to complete the above referenced project. The project will make improvements to the GR12 well pump house and will install a raw water line to the headworks of the Water Treatment Plant in Pioneer Park. The water line and improvements will provide water for Brownsville for the next forty years based on engineering calculations. Construction activity is scheduled to begin mid-February 2024. The project is expected to be completed by May 25th, 2024. We have included two maps for your review. Jesse Rodriguez Construction will have two sub-contractors, Reese Electric, Inc. & NW Drilling and Boring.

City Engineer, Ryan Quigley of Dyer Partnership, has designed the improvements. Public Works Superintendent Karl Frink will provide daily inspection of the installation and final operation of the water line. The City hopes to have the project completed in a timely manner.

What to expect?

The City is not expecting any service outages, however if something should arise the City will do its best to ensure any interruptions are minimal and Jesse Rodriguez Construction LLC will keep you informed of any changes that could affect your service. Traffic should not be impacted by the project scope; however, Kirk's Ferry Park will be inaccessible during certain phases of construction. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact us at your convenience. Scott's e-mail is admin@ci.brownsville.or.us. Karl's e-mail is publicworks@ci.brownsville.or.us.

Cordially,

c:

S. Scott McDowell Administrator Karl Frink
Public Works Superintendent

Mayor & Council DSL Builders LLC City Engineer Ryan Quigley Public Works Superintendent Karl Frink File



